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February 9, 2025 

The Honorable Representative Genevieve Mina 
House of Representatives 
Alaska State Capital 
Juneau, AK 99801 

Dear Representative Mina, 

On behalf of the Governor's Council on Disabilities and Special Education (GCDSE), I am writing to express our 
strong support for House Bill 26 (HB 26), “An Act relating to the duties of the Department of Transportation 
and Public Facilities; and relating to a statewide public and community transit plan.”  We believe that this bill 
will significantly enhance the quality of life for individuals with disabilities and their families across the state. 

HB 26 proposes to add public and community transportation planning as a responsibility of the Department of 
Transportation and Public Facilities (DOTP&F). As you know, Alaskans with disabilities face unique and often 
overwhelming challenges in accessing essential services and transportation is one of those challenges. The 
provisions outlined in HB 26 will directly address these barriers, creating a more inclusive and supportive 
environment for people with disabilities to thrive in Alaskan communities. 

The Governor’s Council has long advocated for policies that improve accessibility, inclusion, and equity for 
individuals with disabilities, especially around employment and transportation. We believe that HB 26 aligns 
with these priorities and will have a lasting positive impact on individuals, families, and communities 
throughout Alaska. In particular, the provisions of this bill will improve access to community-based services 
through appropriate state led transportation planning that ensures individuals with disabilities and disability 
organizations are involved in developing good community transportation systems across the state. This will be 
incredibly helpful for Alaskans with disabilities so they can participate in employment and can lead more 
independent lives. 

The Governor’s Council stands ready to offer our support in the continued development and implementation 
of HB 26. We encourage all members of the Alaska State Legislature to support this vital piece of legislation 
and ensure that Alaskans with disabilities have the resources, opportunities, and transportation they need to 
participate fully in society. 

Thank you for your attention to this critical issue, and we look forward to seeing the positive changes HB 26 
will bring to our state. 

Sincerely, 

____________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Jena Crafton, Chairperson  Patrick Reinhart, Executive Director 
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February 8, 2025 

 

 
The Honorable Representative Genevieve Mina 
House of Representatives 
Alaska State Capitol 
Juneau, Alaska 99801-1182 
 
Dear Representative Mina, 
 

Subject: Letter of Support for HB 26 - Statewide Public & Community Transit Plan 

The Alaska Mobility Coalition (AMC) is a non-profit membership organization founded in 2002. 
We represent public, private, and community transit providers. Our mission is to empower 
Alaskans to develop transportation systems appropriate for their economic vitality and to improve 
their quality of life. We advocate in Juneau and Washington, D.C., for Alaska transit capital and 
operating funding and promote safe, cost-effective, sustainable, and coordinated rides that meet 
local, regional, and state needs. 
 
As President of AMC, I am writing to support House Bill 26 (HB 26), which would enhance 
transportation services for thousands of Alaskans who utilize public and community 
transportation. This bill is crucial in addressing the unique transportation needs of vulnerable 
populations, such as seniors and people with disabilities, ensuring access to safe, reliable, and 
affordable transportation options. 
 
The Alaska Department of Transportation and Public Facilities (DOTP&F) has immense 
responsibilities in overseeing the state’s transportation infrastructure. Still, their enabling statute 
does not explicitly instruct about the statewide public and community transportation needs of 
Alaskans who cannot afford their own vehicles or drive because of age or disability. Community 
and public transportation are essential for enabling seniors and individuals with disabilities to 
maintain their independence, access healthcare, go to work, attend social activities, and 
participate in community life. 
 
Moreover, HB 26 will help fill the gaps in existing transportation services by coordinating efforts 
between public, private, and non-profit organizations. This collaborative approach will ensure 
efficient and effective use of transportation resources and reach those who most need them. 
By supporting HB 26, we can create a more inclusive and equitable society where seniors and 
individuals with disabilities can live with dignity and autonomy and participate in the economic 
fabric of our state. We urge all legislators and the Governor to support this critical legislation and 
help improve the quality of life for our most vulnerable citizens. 
 
We appreciate your consideration. 
 
Warm regards, 
 
Millie Ryan 
 
President, Alaska Mobility Coalition 

mailto:alaskamobilitycoalition@gmail.com
http://alaskamobility.org/
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March 4, 2025 
 
Rep Genevieve Mina 
Alaska Legislature 
Juneau, AK 99801 
 
RE: HB26 Support 
 
Dear Rep Mina: 
 

AARP Alaska supports HB26 to improve community transit and rural alternative transportation option 
engagement and planning. 

 

Many older adults wish to remain in their homes and communities as they age (aging in place). Accessible 

community transit helps them achieve this by providing reliable transportation, enabling them to live 
independently in familiar surroundings without needing to relocate to care facilities or rely on others for 

transportation. 

 

As people age, they may lose the ability or desire to drive due to physical limitations, health conditions, or 

cognitive decline. Community transportation provides older adults with the freedom to travel 

independently, whether to medical appointments, social events, or other necessary destinations, allowing 
them to maintain a sense of autonomy. 
 

Thank you for sponsoring this legislation to improve the lives of older Alaskans and adults with disabilities. 
 

Respectfully, 

Marge Stoneking 

Advocacy Director, AARP Alaska 


	HB 26 Testimony — Received as of 2.25.25.pdf
	GCDSE Letter of Support
	AMC Letter of Support
	SILC Letter of Support 2
	CARTS Letter of Support 2

	AARP Supports HB26 Community Transit Plan (002).pdf

